
 

March 18, 2021 
 
 
RE: COVID-19 OUTBREAK AT CONFEDERATION SECONDARY SCHOOL 
       ALL STUDENTS AND STAFF TO SELF-ISOLATE TO AND INCLUDING MARCH 26 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Public Health Sudbury & Districts has declared an outbreak at Confederation Secondary 
School after a fourth individual tested positive for COVID-19. 
 
With evidence of widespread transmission at Confederation Secondary School,  
Public Health has directed that ALL staff and students must self-isolate  
to and including March 26, 2021 and be tested for COVID-19.  
Please follow the guidance from Public Health. 

 
As per provincial direction, a school outbreak is declared if there are two or more cases in a 
school that are linked and if there is evidence that at least one case could have been infected  
in the school. The entire school is dismissed when there is evidence of widespread transmission. 
 
Students will continue to learn remotely until further notice. 
 
Updated information will be posted on the Board’s COVID-19 Advisory Section at the following 
link: https://www.rainbowschools.ca/parents/covid-19/covid-19-advisory/ 
 
If you have any questions regarding COVID-19 or the measures taken to address  
COVID-19, please visit www.phsd.ca/COVID-19 or contact Public Health Sudbury & Districts  
at 705.522.9200 ext. 524.  
 
Health and safety, as always, remains our first and foremost priority. 
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding. 
 
Thank you for working together to keep everyone safe. 

 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Norm Blaseg 
Director of Education 
 


